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TOP SECRET//CEO
2019
Update:
On 2019 IAB, CI/CP and LDB met with the Office of the Commissioner of Canada Elections (OCCE)

The following OCCE employees attended:
Myléne Gigou (Director of Investigations)

Al Mathews (Senior Investigator)

(Counsel)
(Manager, Paralegal and Analytical Support)

DCCE senior investigator (Al Mathews) indicated he was familiar with both the
Mathews provided some additional information and

advised that they would seek permission from the Commissioner to formally disclose further
information which would likely be of interest to CSIS.

OCCE Director of Investigations, Mylene Gigou, provided feedback that the information did not trigger
the Canada Elections Act and that she did not believe they would be requesting further formal
disclosure. However, Gigou commented that the reporting was very useful to them in that it assists their
broader understanding of the tradecraft employed by China. Gigou added that the information was very
useful and that they are interested in continuing to receive reporting of this nature.

On 2019 Counsel for the OCCE advised that the Commissioner agreed to share information with
the Service. LDB will be available to attend this meeting and to provide feedback on litigation and
disclosure issues should they have questions about that. IAB and CI/CP will be present with CI/CP
writing the report.

PIFI - Canada Release 013 - April 1, CANO002668

2024

10f 1

CANO002668



